
 
 

Learning Disability Partnership Board  

Thursday 16th September 2021 
Zoom 
Minutes 

1.1 People at the meeting 

Neil Adams Speak Out Leader- young people 

Geda 
Andzeleviciute 

Cambridgeshire County Council 

Hannah Brookes Clinical Commissioning Group 

Kate Bunting Voiceability 

Debbie Drew Independent Member – family carer 

Amanda Duffin Clinical Commissioning Group 

Assunta Genovese Network Team 

Russell Henke Speak Out Leader – High Support Needs 

Maddy Hill Commissioning CCC/PCC 

Anne Hunt Speak Out Leader - Fenland 

Bill Jones Speak Out leader-Cambridge and South Cambs 

Elspeth Jones Speak Out Leader - Autism 

  

Helen Kewley Independent Member – family carer 

Tiff Lane Cambridgeshire Police 

Graham Lewis Healthwatch 

Travis McClennan  Independent Member – Access Champion 

Siobhan Macbean CCC Disability Social Care 0-25 years 

Michelle Mansfield Independent member  

Phyliss Maynard Commissioning CCC/PCC 

Jason Merrill Family Voice 

Sean Nightingale Speak Out Leader – East Cambs and Huntingdonshire 

Gareth Peters Learning Disability Partnership - CCC 

Enzo Petrozzielo Network Team 

Dennis Pinshon Independent member- family carer 

Tina Plume Learning Disability Partnership, CCC 

Amanda Preston Enabling Independence 

Fiona Smitten Commissioning CCC/PCC 

Roger Valentine Peterborough City Council 

Carol Williams Cambridgeshire County Council/Peterborough City 
Council 

Ryan Witney-Hill Commissioning CCC/PCC 
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1. 

 

Who couldn’t come to the meeting today? 
 
Bianca Cotterill – Parent Carer/Pinpoint 
Tracy Gurney – Learning Disability Partnership 
Sarah Hillier – Enabling Independence 
Jill Johnson – Learning Disability Partnership  
Joseph Simon – Parent Carer 
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What we have to say- independent members 
 
The Network Team’s update on what they had been 
doing was sent to everyone before the meeting.  They 
had been working with the Commissioners on the LD 
Vision. 
 
A big issue that they wanted to raise was that there were 
not many public toilets in Peterborough City Centre. 
ACTION: Graham to tell Karen Berkley (Peterborough 
City Council) as she is doing some work on this. 
 
The Speak Out Council update had also been sent to 
everyone. As well as working with Commissioners on the 

LD Vision, they had also been involved in the All-Age 
Autism Strategy. 
 
The Speak Out Council Day will be held on the 24th 
September. 
 
Dennis said that a number of bank branches had recently 
closed. He wanted to know what help is being given to 
people to help them access their benefits. 
 
Debbie felt that the two updates (Network Team and 
Speak Out Council) were not in Easy Read. 
 
Michelle said that there were spelling mistakes which 
made it difficult to understand. 

3. 
 
 

 
 

Update from the Learning Disability Partnership and 
SEND 
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Siobhan said that schools and colleges have now 
restarted after the summer holidays. 
 
Covid vaccinations are now being given to young people 
aged 12-16. 
 
Flu vaccinations are now given to children from the age 
of 2. 
 
Siobhan said that all the teams are now working as they 
had before the pandemic and that services are now 
running. 
 
Gareth said that the Council’s had read the report into 
Cawston Park Hospital, Norfolk, and it was a shocking 
report.   
 
The hospital was a private hospital where some local 
authorities arranged for some people with Learning 
Disabilities to receive the support and care that they 
needed. 
 

The Care Quality Commission looked at the hospital and 
said that it was inadequate. Because of the poor care 
that 3 people had been given, they had died. Cawston 
Park Hospital closed because of this. 
 
The Council’s and the Clinical Commissioning Group were 
working to make sure that they regularly check on 
anyone from Cambridgeshire or Peterborough who is 
supported in a hospital outside of the county. 
 
Social Care teams are working with Commissioners for 
the winter plan and how they will increase contact with 
people and make sure that they get the support they 
need. They know that many people still feel isolated. 
 
 

4.  
 

 

LD Vision 
 
Fiona, Geda, Maddy, Phyliss and Ryan showed their video 
on the LD Vision. The video told everyone that this is 
about finding out what people think is important to them 
now and what might be important to them in the future. 
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The Council’s want to make sure that the services they 
provide will meet people’s needs in the future. 
 
Jason asked if the priorities were the same across 
Cambridgeshire and Peterborough. Maddy said yes but 
there may be some slight changes to what was most 
important in some of the areas. 
 
Jason asked if this LD Vision was just for Adults or also 
for Children? Maddy said it was for adults and parent 
carers. 
 
Enzo thanked Geda for such a good film. Enzo felt that 
not everyone would understand the pie charts. 
 
The Easy Read report on the LD Vision will be circulated 
once it has been written. 
 

5.  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Locality Networks 
 
Carol Williams said that is from the Adults and 
Safeguarding Team at Cambridgeshire County Council. 

 
The Locality Network meetings were only hold in 
Cambridgeshire. They brought together people with 
learning disabilities and/or autism, service providers and 
staff from the Learning Disability Partnership. 
 
Carol said that there were a number of different ways in 
which people can get in involved in finding out about 
services and how to improve them. 

• Healthwatch Health and Care Forum’s (Fenland, 
Greater Cambridge, Huntingdonshire and 
Peterborough) 

• East Cambridgeshire Community Hub 

• Think Communities (Christian Swarbrick is coming 
to the LDPB in December to talk about this). 

 
Gareth felt that it could be good for people to go to 
more community-based events so that people understood 
the needs of people with learning disabilities and/or 
autism better. 
 
Debbie said that the Health and Care Forums do not do 
Easy Read versions of their agendas and minutes. 
ACTION: Graham to feed this back to Healthwatch. 
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Debbie also said that the locality network meetings had 
social care staff at them.  They were able to talk to 
people about problems they were having and would 
either get them the help they needed or tell them where 
they could get help. 
 
Debbie said that the Huntingdonshire Locality Network 
had been able to work with the Highways Authority to 
get a zebra crossing outside the Saxongate building in 
Huntingdon. Saxongate is a Papworth Trust building 
where people can go for different classes and day 
opportunities. 
 
ACTION: Gareth Peters to set up a Task and Finish 
meeting to talk about Locality Networks further. 

6. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Update from other meetings 
 
Graham has been attending the Council’s adult social 
care forum. They have chosen three priorities:  

• Digital inclusion 
• Co-production 
• Transition from Children’s Services to Adult 

Services 
 
The Council’s have written a plan on these priorities, 
showing what they are going to do and by when. 
 
The Healthwatch Health and Care Forums have been 
hearing about the Integrated Care Service – the new way 
that will manage the NHS in Cambridgeshire and 
Peterborough. 
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7.  

    
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Clinical Commissioning Group 
 
Amanda Duffin thanked everyone for inviting her to join 
the LDPB to represent the Clinical Commissioning Group. 
 
Amanda is the Head of Adult Learning Disability and Autism 

Commissioning and Contracting. 
 

Her team are responsible for: 
 

• Care and Treatment Reviews of people going into 
hospital. 

• CLASS (Communication, Learning and Autism 
Support Service). 

• Commissioning and Contracting services for health 
care 

• They are going to be recruiting a specialist Autism 
Liaison Nurse for hospitals. 

• They are looking at the annual health checks as 
they want to improve the quality of these for 
people. They are also looking at what stops people 

having the health checks so that they can remove 
these things that stop them. 

 
Amanda introduced her colleague, Hannah Brookes. 
 
Hannah works on the Learning Disability Mortality 
Reviews – where the CCG looks into why people with 
learning disabilities have died.  The CCG wants to learn 
about what happened and what could have been done 
differently. 
 

8.  
 

Minutes of Last Meeting and Action Log 
 
Minutes for the meeting on 11th June 2021 were 
approved. 
 
Action 85 (Older People’s representation in 
Cambridgeshire).  It was decided that this action was 
no longer needed. 
 
Action 128 – Locality Networks discussed at this 
meeting. 
 
Actions 151, 153 and 154 were completed. 
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Action 152 (Network Team to speak to Stagecoach) is 
still being done. 
 

9.  
 

 
 

 
 

Any Other Business 
 
Enzo asked that people don’t use abbreviations but 
explain them.  Bill had a useful list which he sent to 
Graham. 
 
Helen and Neil both felt the busses were too full and not 
everyone was wearing face masks. 

  Date of next meeting: 
 
Thursday 2nd December 2021. 
 
This meeting will be online. 
 
It will be Chaired by Sean Nightingale. 
 
If you have a Christmas jumper, and you want to, 
please wear it to this meeting. 
 

   

 


